
 

  

 

Phase 2 Expansion of Parking Lot — Vaughan City Hall and Civic Centre Resource Library 
 
August 3, 2021 

Please be advised that construction at the west parking lot of Vaughan City Hall and adjacent parking lot at 
the Civic Centre Resource Library, located at 2141 and 2191 Major Mackenzie Dr. respectively, will begin 
in late August 2021, with expected completion by late December 2021, weather permitting. 
 
The Civic Centre Resource Library will remain open during construction. Vaughan City Hall remains closed 
to the public due to COVID-19. For the latest updates on COVID-19, visit vaughan.ca/COVID19. 
 
The purpose of the construction is to further 
expand and enhance the parking lot at City Hall 
and the Civic Centre Resource Library. With the 
completion of Phase 2, the project will provide 
588 parking spaces combined, and include 
various enhancements, such as: 

• upgraded stormwater management 
infrastructure  

• new pavement surfacing  
• upgraded lighting and security system 
• a new pedestrian walkway 
• landscaping (tree planting) 
• accommodation for future electric vehicle (EV) charging stations 

 
The construction will be rolled out in stages to minimize disruption. Please note the following: 
 

• There will be a nominal, temporary reduction of parking spaces throughout the course of 
construction. 
 

• There may be temporary interruptions to access routes within the parking lot during construction, 
including the main driveway and the driveway adjacent to the Civic Centre Resource Library. The 
City asks that all visitors exercise caution and respect the construction signage, fencing and 
barriers where present. 
 

• The number of designated visitor parking spaces will be maintained during construction. 
 

We apologize for any inconvenience. 
 
For more information, please contact Access Vaughan at 905-832-2281. After hours, please call the 
dispatch office at 905-832-2281 and press 0.  

https://www.vaughanpl.info/libraries/view/11
http://www.vaughan.ca/COVID19

